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‘God’s presence’. In that silence, with that intention, a sacred space is 
created, no matter where they are. 

A backward glance into Quaker history shows that this did not always 
require a purpose-built building. In fact, Quakers have held their 
Meetings for Worship in Kingston since 1656, gathering in the early days 
at the house of John Fielder, a meal man, in Kingston High Street. �e 
question, ‘Why a new meetinghouse’ therefore still reverberates, slightly 

hauntingly perhaps.
But with all the 

time, e�ort and love 
that has gone into the 
manifestation of a 
dream, the dream to 
create a new Meeting 
House, a sacred space 
is created by those who 
will inhabit it. Its doors 
call ‘come, come and 
welcome, whoever you 
are!’

 It stands as a symbol of Quakerism within the Kingston Borough, 
a beacon of hope for the future and a sense of renewed purpose for 
Kingston Quakers. As one Kingston Friend put it: “All we have to do now, 
is to love life into this building.”

Annette Gamblin is a 
member of Kingston 
and Wandsworth 
Area Meeting.

Volunteer planting day.  Photo: Martin Birley.

Friends and Family Day. 
Photo: Jose Rosa.
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